
10.18.2016 - 6:30 PM 
Diamond Ridge High School 
School Community Council Meeting 
 
Attendees 
 
Amy Boettger 
Cindy Delao 
Suzanne Hales 
 
Minutes 
 
LAND Trust PLAN 
 
Where do funds come from?   
The funding source, purpose and vision of LAND Trust was discussed.   
 
The School Community Council (SCC) is comprised of parents, school employees and the principal.  The council has 
statutory responsibilities to develop the School Improvement and LAND Trust plans which are focused on increasing 
student achievement in our school and may include provisions for professional development.  Throughout the 
school year, the SCC reviews school data, identifies academic needs, sets measurable goals, establishes action steps 
to reach those goals and evaluates success of the plans.  This gives parents and school employees opportunity to be 
involved in the decision making process at the local school level. 
 
The SCC is responsible for determining how the LAND Trust funds are used in our school.  When Utah was granted 
Statehood, parcels of land were placed in a perpetual Trust with the children of Utah as beneficiaries.  Revenues 
from these lands go into the Permanent State School Fund.  The dividends and interest of that fund are distributed 
annually to each public school in Utah. 
 
Additionally, the SCC serves as an advisory council to the school and district administration as well as the Canyons 
District Board of Education.  In this role, an SCC fosters communication between the school and the community on 
local school issues.  The School Community Council is a vital partner in fulfilling the missions of Canyons School 
District:  Every student will graduate college-and-career ready! 
 
The LAND Trust Plan is approved by Canyons School Board of Education.  Any amendments 
need the Board’s approval.  Diamond Ridge would like an amendment to add Reading as goal 
with outlined spending of LAND Trust funds for implementation.  Credit Recovery Packets are 
being developed for Language Arts 9, 10, 11 & 12, with funding also wanted for Secondary 
Math I & II Credit Recovery Packets.  It will be suggested that $6,000 are spent for Language 
Arts and $6,000 for Math. 
 
SCC POSITIONS 
 
The following positions were nominated and the motion carried: 
 
Cindy Delao - Chair 
Kemi Sutton - Vice Chair 


